
FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE    Office of Public Affairs 
U.S. Coast Guard 

Press Release 

Date: Aug. 30, 2007  
Contact: Dan McCormick 

(202) 372-1078  
Daniel.R.McCormick@uscg.mil 

 

 COAST GUARD CARBON MONOXIDE SAFETY ALERT  
WASHINGTON - This is a Coast Guard Advisory to recreational boaters about Carbon Monoxide (CO) 
hazards related to the use of the boat’s stern shower when the engines or generator set are running.  The Coast 
Guard advises owners and operators of boats not to use hand-held showers at or near the swim platform if either 
the gasoline-powered propulsion engine(s) and/or generator set are in use.  The Coast Guard further advises 
that owners should never connect a hand-held shower system to the engine's raw water open cooling system.  
The Coast Guard is concerned about the serious health risk from CO poisoning and seeks to prevent loss of life 
and personal injury. 
 
The National Institute for Occupational Safety and Health (NIOSH) through various studies of CO exposure on 
Houseboats and Express Cruisers has identified health risks associated with a high level of exposure to CO at or 
near the swim platform from the engine(s) exhaust gases either stationary or underway.  When the boat is 
stationary and the engine(s) and/or generator set are running, the CO buildup at the transom of the boat, on the 
swim platform, and around the rear deck space may be so high that it creates an imminent danger for anyone 
who remains in these areas for even a short period of time. The common practice of running the propulsion 
engine(s) to recharge the boat’s batteries or keeping the generator running to power air conditioning, 
entertainment centers, and electronic suites while moored or anchored increases the risk of CO poisoning 
among boaters.   
 
Additionally, on some ski boats, owners have installed an aftermarket shower system directly into the boat’s 
engine raw water open cooling system.  Up until last year there were instructions on the Internet informing boat 
owners on how to perform this installation.  Upon the Coast Guard taking action and notifying the responsible 
organization of the safety risk associated with this type of installation, these instructions were removed from their 
website. The Coast Guard understands that many ski boats have been modified to incorporate this type of hand-
held shower installation.  The Coast Guard is advising boat owners of the safety risk and recommending that 
they disconnect any hand-held shower from the engine’s raw water open cooling system. 
Previous carbon monoxide warnings and educational materials have concentrated on the hazards created by the 
exhaust of the main propulsion engines while underway.  Although these dangers still exist, the Coast Guard is 
developing new educational materials to emphasize the additional hazards at or near the transom of the boat 
when operating a gasoline-powered propulsion engine(s) and/or generator set, especially while not underway.  
 
The Coast Guard warns all boaters that this is an extremely dangerous matter that could result in serious injury 
or death and advises all boat owners to heed this warning. 
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